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MeSsage From
The President

e

Last April | assumed the Presidency of the Saint
Mary’s - University Alumni Association. | am
honored that you have shown such confidence in
my abilities and | will endeavour to follow in the

_ capable footsteps of my predecessor, Patrick
Curran. .

Your 1980-81 Executive has been meeting on a
regular basis since April concentrating its efforts
on the areas of membership and social events.
With respect to social events, the 4th Annual
Alumni Golf Tournament was held in August at
the Oakfield Golf Club and the 1st Annual Tennis
Tournament was held in September. Both events
proved very successful. Our Skating Sessions,
open to all Alumni, have commenced on Sunday
afternoons at the Alumni Arena. Under the Chair-
manship of the Alumni’s Vice-President, Don
Keleher, plans are well advanced for the Annual
Alumni Dinner to be held Saturday, December 6,
1980. :

In the area of membership, a Committee headed
by Richard Bishop is working hard to update lists
so our Alumni will be better informed on our
Association’s activities and university life in
general.

We Alumni have one major responsibility to Saint
‘Mary’s and that is to support her, to pay her back
in one way or another for the years we have spent
in gaining our education. Support for Saint Mary’s
will differ with each individual. Some may give
large sums of money; some may provide less aid
but may be constantly on the look-out for young
people in their communities to attend our in-
stitution. Whatever way you as Alumni can sup-
port Saint Mary’s, that support will be appreciated
and will provide tangible evidence ‘that we are
concerned about the future of Saint Mary’s.

Presently, the University almost entirely sub-

sidizes the operations of the Alumni office. This is -

a situation most uncommon to other universities
where perhaps only a small percent of the total
Alumni operation is subsidized by the University.
In the coming years, Alumni will be called upon to
reverse this trend thus enabling the University to
redirect funds presently ear-marked for the Alum-
ni Office to other programs within the University.

Certainly the 1980’s will be difficult ones, univer-
sities not excluded. It will be incumbent upon
Alumni to play an ever more increasing role in en-
suring the future existence and viability of Saint
Mary’s as a learning institution. ,

| ask you as Alumni to seriously consider what
Saint Mary’s has meant to you and keep it in mind
for future support in whatever form that support
should take. .

Annual Dinner

Don Keheler, Vice-President of the Association
and Chairman of the Annual Dinner Committee
has announced plans for this years event.

The dinner will be held on Saturday, December
6th. A number of factors prompted the change, for
this year, from December 8th. These included the
space needs of the University for the examination
period beginning on the 9th, the availability of
special guests and the preference for a Saturday
evening. 2

" The dinner has been planned as a springboard for

the University’s participation in the coming In-
ternational Year of Disabled Persons.

The association will extend publicly its ap-
preciation to a number of public and private
organizations that have made significant con-

Moncton—Saint John

Rick Butler, President of the Alumni Association
hosted receptions in Moncton and Saint John to
introduce the President of the University, Dr. Ken
Ozmon. :

Don Keleher, Vice-President of the Association at-
tended the event in Moncton. Laurie Smith, Direc-
tor of Alumni Affairs coordinated the receptions.

In Moncton, organizational assistance was
provided by Michel Arsenault and Jim Patterson.
The reception, held in the Executive Room of the
Brunswick Hotel, was a moderate success. Frank
Corcoran was the first to arrive. Harley D'En-
tremont, now on the faculty of the University of
Moncton gave us a ‘wealth of information on
brothers and fellow Santamarians Blaine and
Stanley and sister Louise who is married to Daniel
Boudreau. Brian White spoke of Mike Gilfoy of
Boston who is married to his sister Ann. Dorthy
Fenn is working as an accountant in Moncton but
is considering returning to Dartmouth. Don Camp-
bell and his wife stayed the entire evening:
Among those who sent regrets were Bob Warner
and Scott Grady—who were in Buctouche at
hockey practice.

In Saint John, Ron Maloney, Gil Correia and Bill
Ryan were the coordinators. The reception was
held at the Riverside Golf and Country Club. The
evening was a splendid success thanks to the
work of the committee. A large group of en-
thusiastic alumni had a most enjoyable evening.

Among the early arrivals was Bob Lockhart, Mayor
of Saint John who regaled the gathering with his
stories of his experiences at Saint Mary’s. Bob is
hoping to be able to attend the dinner on Decem-
ber 6th. : ;

Colleen Bonner told us she is teaching a grade
eight class in Saint John; Jerry McLenn is an in-
dustrial inspector; Brian Eastwood was looking
for his fellow ‘79 M.B.A.’s. The two Horgans, Bob
and Greg were relating stories of residence life.
John and Lois Kneeland of Rothesay, Albert Har-

tributions to the disabled students and graduates
of Saint Mary’s. A anumber of individuals will also
be honored.

Invitations have been extended to representétives
of all levels of government.

The Honorable Gerald Regan, Minister of Sport
and Labour, has accepted an invitation to attend
and his remarks will be the' focal point of the

evening.

Date: Saturday, December 6th

Time: . Reception 6:30 p.m. — Lower
Colonnade ;
Dinner 7:30 p.m. — Multi-
Purpose Room, Ignatus Loyola
Building

Tickets: $15.00 per person
$25.00 per couple

Reserve your table or ticket now. (Call 422-7361, .
ext. 150)

vey and Joe Streeter were among others in at-
tendance.

Special thanks to Ron Maloney, Bill Ryan and Gil
Correia for the updating and list corrections.
Thanks to Gil Correia for the tour of the UNB
(Saint John) campus he arranged for Dr. Ozmon.

Saint John alumni are hoping to take a tabie for
the dinner on December 6th. From Moncton we
have two entries for the tennis tournament Michel

Arsenault and Jim Patterson.
/

Alumnus To Be
Honored

Terence Heenan, BSc. ‘47 will receive the degree
of Doctor of Engineering ‘(honoris causa) at a
special convocation of the Technical University of
Nova Scotia on November 16 in Toronto. Mr.
Heenan is one of four distinguished engineers to
be so honored.

Following graduation from Saint Mary’s and Nova
Scotia Technical College, Mr. Heenan began his
professional career with the Maritime Telegraph
and Telephone Company where he later became
Assistant Chief Engineer. In 1965 he was named
chairman of the Adyisory Group, Trans-Canada
Telephone System. He later became Vice-
President of the British .Columbia Telephone
Company and its chief executive officer.

In 1978 he was named President of the Trans-
Canada Telephone System and Chairman of the
Board of Management.

Three brothers of Mr. Heenan are also alumni of
Saint Mary’s, Reverend Gregory B.A. ‘48, Peter B.
Com\m ‘64, and Joseph B.Sc. ‘57.
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Membership Committee

A message from the chairman of the Membeérship
' Committee, Richard Bishop. e

The membership committee has established
some goals for the immediate future. We are
_seeking to activate some members and re-activate
others. We are seeking to locate lost alumni. We
are hoping that we can give some reason to re-
establish connections for those who have lost
contact. We have-done some of this already. We
are asking you to assist by forwarding any in-
formation on any included in the list published on
this page.

“Our committee has assisted with the receptions
following the football games. We found some lost
sheep at these.

We have met with the editor of the student
newspaper and have arranged appointments with
Mike McNeil, President of the Students Council
and the senior class representative. The purpose

of this activity is to widen the understanding
among students of the role of alumni, to offer our
assistance, and to encourage continued par-
ticipation in the university community after
graduation through the alumni association.

We have asked Dan McCarthy to represent us on
the student committee planning the annual
business men’s dinner.

Our active alumni numbers are too few. Among
our numbers; there is an immense amount of
talent and experience which should be tapped for
the association, the university and the students.

Want to serve as a vocational consultant, a reader
for the blind, a reception organizer, a friend to a
foreign student, a cheerleader, a fund raiser, etc.?
Call the Alumni Office (422-7361, ext. 151).

Become a member.

Lost

1964 1970

1975

Michael F. Fleming, BA

1965

Michael S. Fedorsky, BA
Ronald Fitzgerald, BA
John F. Mullane, BC
Daniel T. O’Brien, BA
Curtis D. Rupert, BC
Ronald J. Viger, BA

1966 :

James Feeney, BA
D.B. Flemming, BA
Ronald MacDonald, BA
Alvin J. Nadeau, DE
James R. O’Hagan, BA
Rapheal G. Ryan, BA

1967

Carole W. Conrad, BEd
Dorothy James, BA
Joseph J. Reardon, BA
Wayne V. Yogis, DF
Arthur Spiropoulos, BA

1968 :
Kenneth H. Horne, BC
Michael Langan, BA
Margaret Leahey, BEd
Marvin J. MacNutt, BA
Dennis B. Purcell, BA
Frank Slabe, BSc

1969 :
Norman Anderson, BA
Thomas J. Doucett, BA
Barry J. Drew, DE, BSc
David W. Ferguson, BA
Robert Fitzgerald, BS¢
Dan Grubel, BA, BEd'75
Richard A. Julien, BA
Douglas G. Kane, BC
Donald J. Pietras, BA
George A. Unsworth, BC

Gary R. Cox, BA

William R. Dolan, BA
Timothy Fotheringham, DE
Robert F. Hanna, BC

David MacKenzie, BC

John M. Parks, BC

1971

Grant D. Burchill, BA
Peter J. Cool, BA

Judith W. Fearn, BEd
Robert W. Matheson, BEd
Kelsie L. Maclsaac, BA
Rexford A. Roberts, BA
Michael H. Sheilds, BA

1972

Bill Conway, BA

Pamela Cormier, BC
Daniel Dauphinee, BSc
William K. Gillan, BEd
Mary MacDougall, BC
Wanda G. MacDonald, BEd

1973

Vernon A. Cochrane, BA
Frank Farah, BC

Dale K. Lowe, BC
Joseph A. Marsh, BEd
Christine M. Morris, BA
Bonnie F. Pilkington, BA
William R. Quinn, BA
Bordon C. Rhindress, BA
Paul Tays Stoddard, BA

1974

Stephen L. Coffill, BA
Ronald J. Coulter, BC
Albert d’entremont, BSc
Peter J. Drage, BC
Claire |. Hall, BA

“John R. Potter, BA

Barbara J. Walkes, BA
Gregory M. Walsh, BEd

Sean M. Gillett, BA
Karen Henderson, BC
Mary MacMullin, BEd
Richard R. Myers, MA
Gilliam E. Pottie, BA
Valerie P. Ryhmes, BEd

1976

Betty A. Coutis, BSc
Stephen D. MacLeod, BA
John P. McManus, BC
Feroza Dutier, BA
Glenda Talbot, BEd
Roxanh Tupper, BA

Guy R. Wakeford, BSc

1977

Sonia Radelich, BA
Richard E. Tobin, BC
Kent Vanderput, BA
Stephen Vaughan, BA
Linda Vaughan, BA

‘Mary Beth Wallace, BA

Nancy C. Young, BA

1978

Kevin D. Bulivant, BC
Brenda E. Caldwell, BA
Sharon A. MacLellan, BA
Stephen W. Smith, BA
Robert P. Taboski, BSc
James G. Todd; MBA

-John R. Vernon, BSc

P. Lynn Wyatt, BA

1979

Claude Boivin, BC
James E. Paterson, BC
Janice Walton, BA
Marlene G. Strong, BC

1980
Wendall F. Gallant, BA
Susan T. Gaudet, BEd

IF YOU CAN HELP US FIND SOME OF OUR LOST
ALUMNI, WE WOULD SINCERELY APPRECIATE
IT. IF YOU KNOW THE WHEREABOUTS OF ANY
OF THESE GRADUATES, PLEASE CONTACT THE
ALUMNI OFFICE. ‘

PLEASE PRINT
CLASSOF .. —ISNOW

LOCATEDAT:

DATE:

SUBMITTED BY:

CLASS OF

Gone Are The Days

by Paul Gouett

Winnie's Lodge, the LBR, the Nelson, the Pic, the
Derby . ... Any of those names ring a bell? Unless
your days at Saint Mary’s were spent in a locked
and padded room in total sobriety, of course they
do! So, too, should The Shore Club, Comeau’s
Tavern and the Lighthouse. All are the names of

favoured drinking haunts of Saint Mary’s stu- -

dents. Through the years, some have changed
owners, names, decor, or simply don’t exist
anymore. All, however, hold memories of some
pretty good times for anyone who donned the
maroon and white.

Over the past years, there. have been many
inquiries from out-of-town Alumni asking what
ever became of the Pic or Winnies Lodge et al.
Now all those inquiries are going to be put to rest
in one fell swoop in a rather nostalgic look at
some of those famous haunts. :

Before | begin, however, let me invite you in the
phraseology that is most appropriate: “Let’'s goto
the Nelson for -a quart, the Pic for a beer and
clams, the LBR for some chicks, the Derby for a
steak or Winnie’s for a smoker.

The first stop on our sojourn would have to be
Winnie's Lodge on Inglis Street. It still exists,
perhaps a little grottier than it once was, but in
general, unchanged. The basement entrance at
the back still leads down to that musty scene of
so many stags, smokers or society parties that
somehow, never stayed very private. | doubt very
much if the smell of stale beer and cigarettes
could ever be removed from that low-ceilinged
den. It would seem like the only death that the
party room could fittingly receive would be to be -
bronzed and mounted on a walnut plaque for the
trophy case in the Student Union Building.

Though a little bit more popular with later stu-
dents at Saint Mary’s University, the Lighthouse
Tavern on Barrington Street would have to be our
next stop. The original men’s tavern still exists
with the neon boy peeing in the river, but now it’s
mixed. There are as many females as males in
there now. (Not in the river—in the tavern.) The
most surprising aspect about the ‘“Lightie”,
however, is the large addition which was put on
the south side several years ago. It has a kitchen,
dance floor and plays disco music! It is a far cry
from country and western on a Longshoreman’s
harmonica!

If we proceed along Barrington Street past that
now defunct but popular Romans Food, we hit the
foot of Spring Garden Road. A quick trip up would
bring us to the corner of Grafton Street, and a
right turn would lead us to the former Picadilly
Tavern. The building is still there but now it's
called Papa Gino’s Italian Cookery. The exterior is
relatively unchanged but inside there is hardly a
similarity. Gone are the old tables with those
great maps of early Nova Scotia, the wall silhouet-
tes of bar maids and tri-corned patrons and the
bleary-eyed old men who stumbled in for some
warmth, a beer and some spirited conversation.
Also, instead of ordering a hot hamburg, fried
clams and a draft you'd get pasta, salad and red
wine. The old Pic is gone, my friends!

Now, if you knew someone who had a-car or were
ready for a brisk walk, you could head down to
the Derby for a steak. It still holds court on Got-
tingen Street, still has the beer barrels across the
front and, of course, still has a host of derbied
waiters. The inside is pretty much the same ex-
cept for a few partitions and the addition of a
downstairs washroom. As in all cases, it too, is a
mixed tavern, though a stalwart hold-out to the
end. As always, there are good steaks there, but
the Midtown Tavern back on Grafton Street is the
popular spot these days.

If you're still up for a little carousing, we can start
back towards Saint Mary’s and stop in at the Lord
Nelson. Before heading in, however, the usual
thing would be to check at the door of the LBR to
see if there were any ‘“chicks” there that you
knew. With any luck you could spot someone
from the Mount qr Dal who would invite you to sit
with them. Now, however, you'd likely be at the
end of a line waiting to pay a cover charge for the
entertainment. That’s right, the LBR, no longer a
corral for “checking stock”; is now a spot where
Celtic groups abound. The sound of tin whistles,
fiddles and tenor voices replace the 'din of con-
versation and shouts for more beer.

Going over to the “men’s” side of the Lord Nelson
is no longer a banishment from the ladies. Here,
too, pulchritude abounds. There are still the
familiar Chambers cartoons and naval plaques on
the walls but the quart beer is gone. Otherwise,
this bastion of the beer drinking university set is
intact.

Want to have a coffee before we head back to the
school? Not upstairs at Murray’s we won’t! It's
now an expanded Lawton’s Drug Store. The Port
of Entry across the street is out, too. It's now
Pepe’s and a little rich for our blood. Guess we’ll
just have to head on down the “Gag” —pardon
me—the Garden View!



Boswick Again

Carl Boswick (‘72) repeated as the winner of the
Dr. Harold G. Beazley trophy for low gross at the
fourth annual alumni association golf tour-
nament.

Held at the Oakfield Golf and Country Club on
August 25th, the tournament and dinner following
" attracted eighty-five golfers of varied competen-

cy.

Jerry Pitman ('79) was the winner of the Father
M.J. O’Donnell trophy for low net.

Thirty prizes were awarded for accomplishments,
real, fictional and imagined.

Gramville Kolly was again the entertaining master
of ceremonies, aided by brother Carl who was
largely responsible for the variety of donated
prizes.

~Assisting on the committee were Peter Halpin, -

Laurie Smith, and Charles Vaughan, Sr.
Among the major award winners were:
2nd low gross—Bill Richardson

2nd low net—Bert Pendergast
Most Honest Golfer—Belinda

Gallagher

Best Brothers—Greg and Charlie
Vaughan

Heavy Weight Division winner—Dave
White

Best Dressed—John Markesino
Female Division, low gross—Pat Lyall
Bunker Player Award—Don Murphy
Highest Score 10th Hole—(61) Terry
Gallagher

Most Courageous Player—Tom Mc-
Donell ;

Low Score 1st Hole—Tom McGlone
High Score 1st Hole—Henri Mayer
High Score 18th Hole—Peter Miller

6 Five's in a Row—Wally Shaw

Best Group Score—Ted Conrad, Den-
nis Morris, Gerry Mahar

2nd Best Dressed Golfer—Terry
Donahoe

Most Birdies on Par 3 (2)—Dave Ran-
dall

2nd Most Honest Golfer—Dan Stone
Best out-of-town golfer—Ron
Maloney, Saint John, N.B.

Pin Hole, low score—Andy Lyall
Teacher’s Prize—Paul Cable

Red Cross Award—Ken Bendelier

Old Journalv
Jottings

December 15, 1950—Saint Mary’s won a M.I.D.L.
debate against Saint Francis Xavier Thursday,
December 7, when Ron Dulhanty and Ted Riordan
upset the resolution “education should be ex-
clusively in the hands of the federal government”
and tipped the hands of the judging scales in their
favour.

April 25, 1951—“Bill Dishlin, Arts IV, silent and
composed during the proceedings, was found
guilty on six counts last Friday by the “Grand
Jury” of Saint Mary’s University Supreme Court at
the annual Mock trial . . . Dishlin smirked as he
listened to Judge Pat Crosby pass sentence,
‘“seven years away from the-Mulgrave Youth Cen-
tre”’, the maximum allowed by law.

(The Jury was composed of: Paul Chisholm,
Beaton Downie, Eric Edwards, Patton MacLean,
Joe MacDonald, Ron Gillis, George Steele, Ray
- Waller, Cecil Robertson, Gerry Blackburn, Jim
McLaughlin, and Colin Campbell.)

February 13, 1953—‘‘Arguing that television in
Canada should not be controlled by the CBC, Jack
Hayes and Bob O’Connell of the Arts Society
handed the hitherto undefeated Commerce de-
baters their first loss of the current year.”

Tennis Success

The first alumni tennis tournament was held on
the university courts Saturday, September 6.

Despite threatening skies and gusting winds, the
day long tournament was a success.

- Thirty-two participated. Hamburgers sizzled on a

barbeque all day and a pleasant post-tournament
reception and presentation of prizes followed.

' Many then journeyed to the home and pool of Oz-

zie Burke for a Saturday evening in Sackville.
Prize winners were:
Mens Doubles, 1st prize—Ozzie Burke,
Kent Ritchie

Mens Doubles, 2nd p'rize—Frazer
Pryde, Rick MacAloney

Mixed & Ladies, 1st prize—Burpée
Hallett, Cindy Hallett

Mixed & Ladies, 2nd prize—Kent Rit-
chie, Chris Ritchie

Hardest Hitter—Jeannie MacEachern
Longest Sewe;Greg Vaughan
Griper Prize—Don Davidson
Graham Pierce
Bob Clarke
Peter Nolan
Chef’s Award—Barry Woodworth
Keener Award—Joscelyn Howell
Statesman AWard-‘-Burpee Hallett
Nicest --- Award—Ann Mayer

It is planned to hold next years tournament in

June. Enter soon. Entries already received from
Moncton.

Varsity Athletic Schedule

Sunday, November 16 Hockey
Wednesday, November 19 Hockey
November 21 & 22 ; M Basketball
- Saturday, November 22 Football
Sunday, November 23 Hockey
Wednesday, November 26 Hockey
Thursday, November 27 M Basketball
November 27, 28, 29, & 30 W Basketball
Saturday, November 29 College Bowl in Toronto
Hockey
M Basketball
Sunday, November 30 Hockey
- Tuesday, December 2 M Basketball
Friday, December 5 M Basketball
Saturday, December 6 SMU at Acadia
December 6 & 7 M Basketball
Monday, January 5 M Basketball
Tuesday, January 6 W Basketball
M Basketball
January 8,9, 10 M Basketball
Thursday, January 8 Hockey
January 9 & 10 W Basketball
Saturday, January 10 Hockey
Sunday, January 11 W Basketball
Tuesday, January 13 W Basketball
M Basketball
Thursday, January 15 M Basketball
Saturday, January 17 Hockey
Sunday, January 18 W Basketball
; Hockey
Tuesday, January 20 W Basketball
M Basketball
Wednesday, January 21 Hockey
Friday, January 23 M Basketball
Hockey
Saturday, January 24 W Basketball
M Basketball
Sunday, January 25 W Basketball
Hockey
Tuesday, January 27 W Basketball

Notice of Special Meeting

A special meeting of the Saint Mary’s University
Alumni Association will be held on Thursday,
January 15 at 7:30 p.m. in the Private Dining
Room.

' This general meeting of the association is, belng'
. called to deal with the resolution passed at the

annual meeting on April 30, 1980 “that the
executive be directed to investigate alumni dues
and have a report completed for the Association
to review by November 30, 1980 and to be acted
upon at the annual meeting of 1981.”

A committee of the executive chaired by Pat
Curran presented a report at the October meeting
which recommended that dues be abolished. The
executive unanimously approved a reselutien
calling for a special meeting for the purpose of
amending the constitution to abolish dues.

Those who -are unable to attend this special
meeting are invited and urged to offer any
comments, suggestions, etc., to executive
members or to the alumni office.

The meeting will enable alumni to give some
direction to the executive as to implementation of
annual giving or some other form of financial
support.

A reception will follow the meeting.

Apology

We have expressed our apologies to Judith Gay
Reade for the omission of her name in the July
issue of the Maroon and White as one of the
recipients of the Governor General’s Medal at
Spring convocation. Judith is enrolled in the
Dalhousie School of Library Science, in the
Master of Library Service program.

SMU at UPEI 2:00 p.m.
Acadia at SMU 7:30 p.m.
Naismith Tournament at Waterloo

Atlantic Bow! at SMU 1:00 p.m.
Ude M at SMU 12:00 noon
SMU at Dal 8:00 p.m.
Boston U. at SMU (Metro) 8:00 p.m.

SMU at Concordia Tounament

SMUatUdeM 7:30 p.m.
SMU at Mt.'A. 8:00 p.m.
SMU atUde M '2:00 p.m.
Ain A at SMU (Metro) 8:00 p.m.
UNB at SMU 8:00 p.m.
; ; 7:30 p.m.
Tournament at Husson (Paul Bunyan)
Budget at SMU (Metro) 8:00 p.m.
Dal at SMU 6:15p.m.
Dal at SMU (Metro) 8:00 p.m.
Tournament at Acadia
SMU at Dal 8:00 p.m.
SMU at UNB Holiday Classic
Ude M at SMU 7:30p.m.
SMU at Mt. A. 1:00 p.m.
SMU at St. F.X. 6:15p.m.
SMU at St. F.X. 8:15p.m.
Acadia at SMU (Metro) 8:00 p.m.
UNB at SMU 7:30 p.m.
- Mt. A. at SMU 1:00p.m.
STU at SMU 2:00 p.m.
SMU at Dal 6:15p.m.
SMU at Dal 8:15 p.m..
SMU at Acadia 7:30 p.m.
UPEI at SMU 8:00 p.m.
Dal at SMU (Metro) 7:30 p.m.
UNB at SMU 6:15p.m.
Mt. A at SMU 8:00 p.m.
UNB at SMU 1:00 p.m.
St. F.X. at SMU 2:00 p.m.
SMU at Acadia 6:15p.m.
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x Sriippefs...Snippets...Snippets

'50 . . . Don Smith, now a Lt. Commander in the
Navy will be appointed an. officer in the Order of
Military Merit by the Governor-General in Ottawa
on November 26. The medal is awarded for out-
standing merit and achievement in service in the
armed forces.

'81 . .. Earl Walsh a retiring membar of the alumni
executive is the current President of the Char-

- tered Accountants Institute of Nova Scotia.

- ’65. .. Terry Gallagher is the new Principal of Bur-

ton Ettinger School in Halifax.

'68 . . . Joseph Dulong has been appointed Vice-
Principal of Saint Patrick’s High School here in
Halifax. At the same school Michael Campbell
('64) is Principal; Joseph McSweeney ('64) is a
Vice Principal; Bob Holmes ('68) is Proctor, and
Bop Nadeau ('70) is Registrar.

'68 . . . Joseph Polito is President of Caledonia
Distributors Limited in Toronto.

'68 . . . John Levangie is the Secretary of the Com-
mission appointed by the Minister of Education to
look into the financing of Public Education in
Nova Scotia.

'69 . . . Chris Butler was recently elected President
of the Halifax Chapter of. Prepared Childbirth
Association, here in Halifax.

'69 . . . Gerry Ternan is with the Federal Depart-
ment of Environment, Environmental Protection
Service Edmonton, Alberta. Married to the former
Anne Cummings, they have two boys.

'69 . . . Mary Evelyn Ternan is teaching at Central
Spryfield School. Recently elected first Vice-
President of Halifax Local
Teachers Union. Editor of the Newsletter of

Provincial Intermediate Teachers Association.

’70 . .. Wayne Kirk is on the staff of Saint Patrick’s
High School, Halifax. He is also head coach of the
football team. :

'70 . . . Ron Cochrane is Chief Accountant in the
Business Office at Saint Mary’s. .

'70 . . . Nancy Schmoltz (nee Connolly) is teaching
part-time in remedial reading for Lloydminster
School Board. One son Kyle.

'70 . . . Ann (Miller) Kyle has been appointed
Manager, National Benefit Services, Maritime Life
Assurance Company. She will continue to work
out of Halifax.

72 . . . Barbara L. Crocker has been appointed
Headmistress of Netherwood School,. Rothesay,
N.B.

'73 . . . Henri Mayer is a representative with the
Manufacturers’ Life Insurance Company here in
Halifax.

'73". . . Fred Garagan recently resigned teaching
from the Calgary Separate School Board to enter
Mount Angel Seminary in Saint Benedict, Oregon.

'74 . . . Greg Ferguson is Assistant Director, Ad-
missions here at Saint Mary’s.

of Nova Scotia.

M.J. O’Donnell, S.J.

'74 . .. Patricia (Ternan) Horgan is working for Sud-
bury, 2000 and One, an advisory agency, advising
small businesses. Her husband Gerald Horgan is
teaching at Laurentian University in the Faculty of
Business. !

’75 . . . Bob Smith has joined the Department of
Development, Province of Nova Scotia as a
Business Consultant. He had previously worked
with Coopers, Lybrand of Halifax and the Empire
Group in Stellarton.

'76 . . . Terry Fogarty has graduated from

Dalhousie University, Schoo! of Dentistry and is
practising in Moncton, N.B.

76 . .. Maurice (Mike) Readey is the host of a radio.

program in Saint John, N.B.—it is nota ‘talk show’
as previously reported.

'76 . . . Bill Roberts has returned from living in °

Paris and Stockholm and is now special assistant
to Ed Broadbent, Federal Leader of the N.D.P.

'76 ... Jeff Power is employed by the office of the
Comptroller General of Canada in Ottawa. Jeff
and Marion (MacArthur) 76 are the proud parents
of Katherine Elizabeth MacArthur Power born July
29, 1980.

’78 . .. Gerard Moriarty and Therese O’Connor ('78)
were married in February, 1980, and now reside in
Sydney, N.S. Gerard is with the Royal Bank as
Assistant Manager of the New Waterford branch.
Therese is engaged in Retail Management with a

. ladies clothing company in Sydney.

The October 20th issue of McLean’s Magazine
features an article on Anne Murray in which
Leonard Rambeau (167) is mentioned prominently.
The article refers to a concert by Ms. Murray
arranged by Leonard for the Alumni of Saint
Mary’s. One quote: “Rambeau has been showing
the Canadian entertainment industry-how it is
done.”

'79 .°. . Jimmy Ho is a computer progra}nmei' for
Exxon Chemical Ana Pacific Limited in Hong
Kong.

'79 . .. Paul English is a partner in Aerobics First, a
sporting goods store here in Halifax. Paul is the
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world record holder for the 1500 metre event
which he won at the Disabled Olympics in Ar-
nhem, Holland this past spring.

'80 . . . Laurie Case is studying at the Ontario In-
stitute for Studies in Education in Toronto.

'80 . . . Nancy lves has accepted a position as a
Chartered Accountant trainee with Ciarkson-
Gordon. She is located in Montreal.

80, Among the graduates last May was Claire

(Thompson) Miller, wife of David (Dusty) Miller
('67), of Musquodoboit, N.S. Claire won the Gover-

nor-General’s Medal for highest academic stan-
ding.

'80 . . . Agnes Napier, wife of Bob Napier ('51) was
among the _graduates this Spring. Agnes
graduated ‘‘summua cum laude’’.

'80 . . . Marlene Blakney is attending Oral Roberts
University. She is enrolled in the M.B.A. degree
program. :

'80 . . . Angus Capstick has accepted a position
with the Bank of Nova Scotia, Sydney, N.S.

'80 . . . Peter Lau has been awarded a Killam
Memorial Scholarship by Dalhousie University

.and has entered the M.B.A. program there.

'80'. . . Raymond Webb is with Panamex In-
ternational of Switzerland, precious metal
dealers. He hopes to have established an office in
Hong Kong by Christmas.

'80 ... Dwight S. Maymanian entered the first year
of an M.S./Ph.D program in Clinical Psychology at
the University of Western Ontario in September.

'80 . ! . Nancy Gallant is doing post-graduate
studies at Université de Laval.
'80 . . . Donald Crowell is working at Thor-

ne—Ridell. He is working towards his C.A.

'80 . . . Heather MacKenzie is enrolled in the
Master of Library service program at Dalhousie.

Heather received a Faculty of Graduate Studies :

Fellowship from Dalhousie.

'80 . . . Lena A. Scallion is with the Auditor
General’s Office, Province of Nova Scotia. She is
working and studying toward a Chartered Ac-
countants designation.

'80 . . . Debra Heard is enrolled at Mount Saint Vin-
cent in the B.Ed (elementary) program.

BIRTHS

0 Rich and Doreen Hayes, a son Geoffrey
Daniel Hawarth Hayes born in June, in Scar-

borough; Ontario.

'71 . .. Bill and Cathy (Mann) Greenwood, a third
son'in September at the Grace Maternity, Halifax. .

'74 .. . . Greg and Sharon (Hadley) Walsh, a
daughter Lari Allison born October 19, 1980. A
sister for Gillian.

'76 . . . Jatinder K. Bajaj and Sadhana, a son Tarun
Inder Bajaj, at four o’clock on Thursday, August
21, 1980. He was 19 1/2 inches long and weighed 7
pounds, 5 ounces.
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'SPECIAL MASS—NOVEMBER 30

Alumni are invited to join the students at Mass on
Sunday, November 30 at 7:00 in the Canadian
Martyr's Church. The Mass will honor the patronal
Saint of the University and at the conclusion of
Mass a short service will be held during which the
deceased members of the association will be
remembered.

Art Exhibition

SAINT MARY’S UNIVERSITY
FACULTY, ALUMNI, STAFF & STUDENTS
_ ART EXHIBITION
JANUARY, 1981.

Plan for it now—Everyone welcome to submit

works in any medium.

If you have questions or require information talk
to Sandra Hamm or Leighton Davis in the Art
v Gallery. ;

In Saint John, the Kneelands chat with Gil Correia :
| and Ron Maloney. The exhibition Fireworks 1980/81 will be present
; at Saint Mary’s University Art Gallery, opening

November 13 and running until December 3.
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